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Dear brothers and sisters, we have entered the final stretch of the year, 

the last quarter, although by this time some people we knew and until 

recently were out there, they are no longer in this existence. That is why 

we are very grateful to our Heavenly Father, giver of life, because he has 

been pleased to have us still here to continue serving in his work. As 

always we express our wish that you are well, wrapped in the blessings of 

the Lord, and that those who have any affliction be assisted by his power 

and sheltered in his love.  

HEALTH NOTES AND OTHERS: WINNING SOLDIER. A few hours 

ago we received the news that this past Tuesday, November 2, at night, 

our beloved brother and fellow soldier EPAFRODITO SANDOVAL left 

for eternity, who in past years visited us in Venezuela and preached to the 

church. We knew him as a faithful preacher of sound doctrine. Our only 
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regret is that the world was deprived of the work of a good soldier of 

Jesus. On the other hand, we are happy to know that he won the battle.  

FOR PRAYER FOR HEALTH: * We ask that you accompany us to pray 

for the health of Brother Luis Perozo, who is undergoing delicate physical 

examinations that will determine his health, in the city of Barquisimeto. * 

In the same way we pray for the faithful and old preacher Agriberto 

Estévez (Nino), who at this moment has medical treatment to combat an 

infection at the urine level, once he overcomes this, he will undergo 

surgery for kidney stones. * And finally, it is about a brother of my blood, 

an elderly adult, who after spending five days in the central hospital of 

Maturín, was finally diagnosed with Covid 19, and now my brother is in 

danger and great danger, because he is not he is christian.  

THE CHURCH IN MATUEIN CENTRO * FLEXIBILITY. We are very 

happy because the authorities made the months of November and 

December completely flexible. This implies that on every Sunday we can 

meet publicly as a church for worship, and not just two Sundays a month. 

Always keeping biosecurity measures to protect ourselves from Covid 19.  

* STREET WORK. * We continue to hold meetings in the houses of the 

brothers, in the different sectors of the city, to build up the brothers and 

evangelize neighbors. There is a family that is very close to conversion, 

they have decided to congregate every Sunday.  

* DIFFICULTIES EXCEEDED. Sister Adargelia Roca, after having 

suffered the loss of her eldest son, and herself having been in poor health 

for some time, thank God she has already overcome all that affliction. 

Sister Dora García was strongly killed by Covid 19, thanks to God, she 

and her grandson Esteban have already overcome the situation. So far 

this newsletter. Time to thank you for your prayers and for her 

participation in this work. Let's continue praying for each other, for the 

situation in the country that Venezuela is experiencing. If God allows it, it 

will be until the next edition, in the meantime we ask the Lord to protect 

us and richly bless us.  

In the love of Christ, Antonio and family.  

 


